
 
 

NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON 
Minutes of the February 8, 2022 general Meeting 

  
Commander Sowers opened the meeting at 19:30. 
Secretary Evelyn Alls, P, reported a quorum was present. 
P/C Alan Hart, AP, made a motion to approve the minutes from the 
January 11, 2022 general membership meeting.  The motion carried. 
  
Commander Sowers told how he had met some fellow boaters who had 
never heard of the United States Power Squadrons.  After his 
enthusiastic description of USPS he hopes they will sign up. 
  
Secretary Evelyn Alls, reminded the membership of the upcoming 
annual meeting and change of watch to be held on March 8, 2022 by 
Zoom.  Instructions for access to the Zoom site will distributed at a later 
date. 
  
Past Commander Alan Hart, Nominations Chair, is looking for someone 
to serve on the Members At Large Committee. 
  
Squadron Education Office, Dean Markussen, AP, has an ABC course 
underway with 4 adults and 4 youths. 
  
Treasurer Fred Zugay, JN, reported that all bills are paid and the savings 
account has $1,672.56 and the checking balance is $ 1,595.79. 
Fred continues to work with Fairfax Yacht Club to set the date for our 
Annual Picnic (May 21) and the Oktoberfest (Oct. 21). 
  
 Lt Claire Wyngaard, P, Newsletter Chair, doesn’t know at this time 
what the status is for the Chantilly Boat Show.  Please email her with 
information about coming shows. 



 
P/C Richard Unis, JN, will follow up with Fairfax Yacht Club about 
offering boating classes at their facility. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
  
/s/ 
  
Evelyn Alls, P  
 

 
 


